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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Wednesday 11th April 2007
Motion No. 10
Motion:  Councillor J. Lahart
" That the Manager outline, as promised, progress to date on the Owendoher River walkway, now in the third year of its existence; the Rathfarnham Castle Formal Garden and when Parks Proposes to connect Rathfarnham Village with the Castle as envisaged in the County Development Plan."
Report:
It is proposed that approximately €100,000 will be spent on improvement works on the Owendoher riverside walkway in the current year.  An examination is being made of the feasibility of allocating this funding to the restoration of an existing pedestrian bridge across the river at Hillside Park.  It is also planned to undertake improvement works on the open space area between Scholarstown Road and Taylors Lane.  In addition, a significant programme of work has been agreed with the residents of Brookwood estate to be undertaken in the vicinity of the riverside walk.  The construction of a pedestrian bridge linking Prospect Manor to Edmonstown Road is nearing completion and is subject to final works on installation of services beneath the bridge structure while public lighting is to be installed in the Prospect Manor open space to facilitate access across the bridge. 
The design detail of the ornamental garden at Rathfarnham Castle involves a significant amount of construction work including low stone walls and paving detail and this is scheduled as part of the bricklayers’ ongoing programme of work to commence in early summer. 

The issue of a connection between Rathfarnham Village with the Castle is a matter for the Council’s Planning Department in association with the Roads Department.
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